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Submission relating to the Inquiry into Aboriginal and Torres Strai t Islander Peoples' 
participation in Queensland's democratic process 

Theoretical and jurisprudential perspectives 
I take issue with the reference to indigenous Australian people in the Issues Paper as 
a "minority group"'. In my view this marginalises our indigenous citizens and reflects 
a colonial and patronising attitude towards issues of sovereign1y and self­
determination. The issue of participation in a democracy and in government ought to 
be examined in terms of recognising and empowering a people with a legitimate 
claim to a significant voice in the how decisions which affect the land from which they 
have been dispossessed are made - not in the trite context of 'tolerating' or 
'pandering' to a political or cultural minority. 

The structure and tone of the Issues Paper, while clearly well intentioned, seems to 
conceive of the potentia! solutions to the politica l disempowerment of indigenous 
Australians as necessarily limited to those on offer from within the theoretical 
environment of a Western liberal democracy. The solutions and processes mooted 
seem, fundamentally, to restrict and redefine the cultural uniqueness of indigenous 
political thought into the very polilical and social institutions and theories which were 
responsible for depriving Aboriginal and T orres Strait Islanders of their own society in 
the fi rst place. 

Even a cursory examination of tradition a! Aboriginal cultural and social systems 
would reveal that the largely 18th Century libera l values which inform the Westminster 
system of government are fundamentally alien to indigenous culture. It may well be 
that a basic reason for the low participation of indigenous people in the "democratic 
process" is more fa do with cultural alienation and a lack of genuine reconciliation 
than with an absence of token or conciliatory structures or processes designed to 
improve participation. t urge the Committee to make a genuine and significant effort 
to understand the political, social and cultural processes which shaped the lives of 
indigenous Australians for thousands of years before the relatively recent 
phenomenon of parliamentary democracy - before making suggestions as to how 
best to further incorporate Aboriginal people and Torres Strait Is lander people into 
the political and legal systems which legitimised their dispossession and 
disenfranchisement. 

It may be that what is needed is not so much greater participation of indigenous 
Australians in "the" democratic process as a greater participation of the democratic 
process in the disadvantages faced by these people. 

1 "Some members of the community might consider it unfair to provide opportunities for 
representatives of AbOriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to have direct input into 
Parliament when other minority groups do not have similar avenues available." (p.15) 




